Mayor Cam Guthrie
City Hall
Guelph, ON
June, 2018

Dear Mayor Guthrie and Members of City Council:

I am a member of Nature Guelph and a citizen of Guelph. I am writing to let you know how very concerned I am about the Clair-Maltby Secondary Plan Recommended Preferred Community Concept, which Council is being asked to approve as the basis for Phase 3 of the project. Phase 2 is incomplete, and I am asking you not to approve the Concept as presented on June 14. 
According to the Staff Report (May 31, 2018), the “Clair-Maltby area is the last unplanned greenfield area of the City. . . . The area lies within the headwaters of the Hanlon, Torrance, and Mill Creeks, and is entirely on lands within the Paris Moraine. . . .  The well-drained soils and hummocky topography support a range of uplands and lowland habitats including woodlands, wetlands and successional meadows and thickets.” 
The Phase 1 & 2 Technical Report, which was to provide an analysis and interpretation of monitoring data to characterize the surface water, ground water, and natural heritage components, has not been completed. The Impact Assessment Report is also outstanding. We need these reports to accurately understand how important natural features on the landscape function as part of the greater ecosystem. The maintenance and resilience of Guelph's Natural Heritage System, which in the Clair Maltby area includes the Hall’s Pond Provincially Significant Wetland Complex, significant woodlands, and habitat for rare species, depends on a delicate balance of biodiversity and ecological functions. Even small disruptions to the system can cause irreversible damage, which is why it is so important understand all the interconnected pieces before significant planning decisions are made. These characterizations and impact assessments are necessary for the City and the citizens of Guelph to make an informed decision about the secondary plan. 
Please, let us take the time to assess carefully how this sensitive area is to be developed.
I request that Council send the Clair-Maltby Secondary Plan Recommended Preferred Community Structure back to staff for revision after completion of the entire Phase 1 and 2 Study Investigation Report, including the Technical Report with the characterization report, and the Impact Assessment report. Further, I request that once this revision is complete, it be circulated to EAC and all stakeholders, including Nature Guelph, for comment before it is submitted to Council.
Thank you for your attention.

Sincerely,

Your name
Your address

